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O n behalf of the entire Executive Committee 
I bring you greetings. 

 
The executive committee has concluded our mid-
winter committee meeting in Grand Rapids, 
Michigan at the site of this year’s Annual Training 
Seminar. I encourage each of you to attend if at all 
possible. You will find the area very easy to navigate 
and the hotel is spectacular and spacious. Our host, 
Bill Sanders, has a program prepared that I am sure 
will not let anyone down. 
 
Over the next several weeks I will be traveling to 
Bindura, Zimbabwe. Many of you are acquainted 
with Chaplain Charles Masunungure. Charles is with 
the Zimbabwe National Police and also runs the 
Precious Child Orphanage. Charles has come to 
numerous Annual Training Seminars over the years. 
My son, Zachary, and I will be going to Zimbabwe 
with two areas of focus. The first is to lend our 
assistance to Charles at the orphanage in a physical 
way as he cares for orphaned children of that 
country. The other is to represent The International 
Conference of Police Chaplains. We will be meeting 
with several individuals within the Zimbabwe 
National Police during our stay, promoting their 
continued and increased relationship with the ICPC. 
 
The board-approved transition to the new regions is 
progressing very smoothly. The regional directors 
will soon be receiving a communication from Vice-
President Cyndee Thomas regarding a meeting in 
Grand Rapids. At that meeting very critical 
information will be discussed to assure the final 
stages of this transition are seamless. Should any 
member have questions regarding this process, please 

contact your Regional Director as they 
most likely have the answer. Should they 
not have the information readily at hand 
they can contact the chair of the 
Transition Team, Gary Malkus. 
 
It continues to be a privilege to serve 
each of you. My personal thanks and 
gratitude to each of you for your 
continued ministry. 
 
—President Craig Hungler 
 
 

 



 

CHIT-CHAT 
A Members Forum 

 
Thank You……. 

 
Thank you to the following 

departments who sent in their patches: 
 
• Tillamook County Sheriff 
• West Carrollton PD 
• Gresham PD 
• Russell County Sheriff’s Chaplains 
• Okaloosa County Sheriff 
• Sahuarita PD 
 

Please send any/all patches to: 
 

ICPC 
P.O. Box 5590 

Destin, FL 32540 
 
 

—Correction— 
 

In the last issue of the Journal, the 
chaplain organization represented by 
Chaplain Tim Klerekoper of Federal 
Way, WA was misreported in error.  It  

 
should have read the Charteris 
foundation.  Our apologies to Chaplain 
Klerekoper for the error. 

—Ed. 
 

 
 

—Reminder— 
 

We have put the ICPC directory on the 
website so you, our membership, has 
more up-to-date member information.  
It is found under the lending library 
section and is password protected.  If 
you do not have a password, follow the 
link and the webmaster will email you 
back one. You may download and 
format this information however you 
desire.  Please just keep in mind that 
our membership list is for the sole use 
of our members and not for any outside 
usage without written consent from the 
Destin office. 
 
Thank You……. 
 
 

 
Your assistance is needed….. 

 
Once again we need to solicit your help 
regarding keeping your personal 
information updated. We have recently 
started getting many materials 
(Journals, dues notices, etc.) returned 
because people have moved and not 
updated their personal information with 
our office.  If you have any changes in 
your personal information, please 
contact the Destin office with them.  It 
costs our organization a considerable 
amount of time and money to deal with 
wrong information. You won’t be 
happy when you aren’t getting your 
Journal or have a wrong address listed 
in the next directory.  Your help will be 
greatly appreciated! 
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Greetings from our Executive Director 
Dr. Chuck Lorrain 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
It is unbelievable how fast time is going by this year already. With the ATS being 2 weeks early, it  
will be upon us before you know it.  Please do not hesitate in making your arrangements-especially 
your hotel arrangements.  Most people don’t realize that once you have gone past the cutoff date as  
determined by the hotel, they do not have to honor the conference rate and don’t have to provide 
you with a room.  If they do have rooms, it is often at a higher rate.  Also, the room block we have 
specifies how many rooms you have each day.  You cannot come in 4-5 days early and expect the get  
the conference rate.  If you contract for too many rooms nights and don’t make your room block, then you have to pay attrition 
fees and run the risk of losing your free amenities—like meeting rooms, etc.  So there is  a lot more to it than you imagine! 
 
Bill Sanders and the members of the host committee are working very hard to provide you with a positive training experience.  
The Amway Grand Plaza Hotel itself sits right on the Grand River.  The Van Andel Museum Center and Gerald R. Ford 
Museum sit right across the river from the hotel.  This is President Ford’s final resting place.  The hotel also boasts eight 
restaurants on-site with many more reasonably priced restaurants within walking distance in the downtown area.  The DeVos 
Center for Performing Arts is right next door as well.  Grand Rapids has a lot to offer those who wish to venture out. 
 
We look forward to seeing you there in June.  As always, if there is anything myself or the Destin staff may do for you, please 
do not hesitate to contact us. 

—Dr. Chuck Lorrain 
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W  ell, he’s at  it again!  Yes, our beloved (and 
slightly crazy) Jim Powell is making another 

trek across the US to benefit the ICPC.  Only this time the 
wily ‘ole Kentuckian is riding a bicycle going diagonally the 
other direction– from San Diego, California to Caribou, 
Maine! 
 
I had the opportunity to ask Jim a few questions about his 
upcoming trip and here is what he had to say: 
 
Chuck:  What made you decide to do another trip to benefit the 
ICPC?  
 
Jim:   First, I just love a physical challenge. The Seattle to 
Miami walk was definitely that and this is going to be just as 
tough but will not last as long. Second, I love the ICPC. I've met 
some wonderful people since I joined 16 years ago. I've received 
invaluable training that has helped me as I serve my department. 
Even though I got my "clock cleaned" by Mark O'Sullivan, a 
great friend,  I've had the honor of running for Vice President of 
ICPC. Third, a fellow just can't sit there and do nothing! 
 
Chuck:  How was this route chosen and how long will the trip 
take?  
 
Jim:   I thought it would be good to do the opposite of the 
Seattle to Miami trip three years ago. This time go from the 
extreme part of California (San Diego) to the most northern 
point in Maine, finishing just north of Caribou. In other words 
make an "X" of the two journeys. We will go through California, 
Arizona, New Mexico, Texas, Oklahoma, Kansas, Missouri, 
Illinois,  perhaps Indiana, Kentucky, Ohio, Pennsylvania, New  

 
York, Vermont, New Hampshire and Maine. We hope to be 
back in Louisville in 5 - 6 weeks, rest for a couple of days and 
then continue on to Maine. Originally we had planned to take a 
route further north but Fox News will be giving us local 
coverage and they request we come through Louisville. Their 
affiliate in San Diego will show our start and feed it back to 
Louisville. They will also catch us along the way at various 
points. I cannot give you a definite conclusion date. I certainly 
hope to be finished in plenty of time for the ATS in Grand 
Rapids. I must be there because I have promised Bill Sanders 
that I will bring the set of state flags for him to use that were 
also used at the last ATS. I have been in touch with Chaplain 
Jack Poe regarding riding through Oklahoma and he has invited 
us to see the memorial that has been erected at the site of the 
federal building explosion.  
 
Chuck:  Who are the other riders going with you and who are 
they riding for?  
 
Jim:  There are 3 riders and the driver of the RV. They are Bill 
Findley (52), a detective with the Casa Grande, Arizona PD, and 
a member of the ICPC. We will pick him up on our way 
through. Bill will also be riding to benefit the ICPC. He is the 
bike patrol officer for his department and will be valuable to us 
in many ways. Bill is getting in shape now by riding his bike 20 
miles each day to and from work. John Luken (62) is riding to 
benefit the Special Olympics Program. He has a daughter with 
special needs. He is the president of a medical case management 
company and publisher of the medical consumer guide, 
Navigating the Road to Recovery. After hearing me preach in 
his church and tell of my intent to ride a bicycle coast to coast,  

(Continued on page 5) 

“Four Old Guys” (from left to right) 
Jim Powell, Larry Wooldridge,  

John Luken, and Ed Kalney 
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John signed on immediately to go with me! Ed Kalmey (67) is a 
people person guy. He is retired from Kraft Foods and is very 
active in Rotary. He is riding for a Rotary project called Safe 
Drinking Water - Worldwide. He has done a lot of backpacking 
in the western states.  Larry Wooldridge (64) is a retired 
YMCA executive. Larry gave birth to the YMCA "Project Safe 
Place", an outreach and "safety net" resource for youth who 
need immediate help and safety. Presently there are over 15,000 
Safe Places in America. Larry will be our RV driver but also 
plans on riding a little. His benefit is YMCA Project Safe Place. 
 
Chuck:  What does your wife think about this?  
 
Jim:  What wife? She left me while I was doing the Seattle - 
Miami walk!  Just kidding, Chuck! We just celebrated our 48th 
anniversary and I'm afraid she's stuck with me now. She 
probably feels the same way my daughter felt about the walk 
when she said, "Dad is 2 French-fries short of a "happy meal!" 
She fully supports my efforts. However she wonders "why" am I 
doing this? But she had the same thoughts about the walk. I 
fully intend to be back in time to celebrate our 49th anniversary! 
 
Chuck:  What did you learn from your last trek that will help 
you on this one?  
 
Jim:  We are going to meet some very interesting people and 
see some wonderful sights. Savor them all. There was not one 
time on the walk that I felt afraid or threatened. Many times 
there were people who offered us help and support. Across 
eastern Washington there were days when we ran out of food 
and or water and would stop cars to ask for those things. They 
always came through. I learned that just because a name of a 
town is on the map, it doesn't mean anything is there! This came 
as a shock. Especially after walking into Dodge, Washington,  

 
out of food and water and hoping to find a grocery or some kind 
of store so we could stock up again. There was one 
house!!!!!  And the owner was kind enough to let us sleep in his 
yard and get water from a garden hose! The next day we walked 
on to Pomeroy, 13 more miles before we got anything to eat. I 
am going to spend more time looking up and out then down at 
the road, hoping to find a coin. Although I did find almost 1500 
coins of various amounts, I am sure I missed other things by not 
looking at the beauty of this great country. 
  
Chuck:  What can ICPC chaplains do to assist you on your 
trip?  
 
Jim:  First, I would encourage all of them to remember us in 
prayer every day! Pray for our safety! Pray for good health! 
Pray that our particular benefits/charities will be blessed. Pray 
for our families while we are gone.  Second, I invite every ICPC 
member to make a pledge or donation of at least $25 to ICPC. If 
this happens, ICPC can realize at least $50,000 of additional and 
much needed funds. I have personally created a list of 300 
people here in Kentucky that I am going to contact and ask for 
their support. And I guarantee you that most of them will 
respond in a very generous and positive way!!!!  Chaplains can 
ask their departments, their churches, their Sunday School 
classes to participate and make a contribution. Third, they can 
help with food expenses. This is now our largest expense since 
we have the cost of diesel fuel covered. If they could send us 
food coupons or gift certificates from restaurants that are nation 
wide, this would be a big help. We would divide the certificates 
equally among the group. I have written to KFC, (based here in 
Louisville) but have not received a response. I am going to write 
to Papa John's Pizza owner, who also lives about 8 miles from 
me. All they can do is say "no."  Fourth, they can invite us to 

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 11) 

 
Don’t forget to  

check out all the  
ICPC merchandise  
at the ICPC store 

 

                             800-922-0671 
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Grand Rapids, Michigan 
June 25-29, 2007 

Amway Grand Plaza Hotel 
187 Monroe N.W. 

Grand Rapids, MI 49503 
1-800-253-3590 

 
Price: $100.00 per night (single/double) 
Parking:  $12.00 per day (self park) with 

complementary parking for overnight 
hotel guests (self-park) 

 
**Must mention the ICPC to get the conference rate 

 
            Hotel cutoff:  May 23, 2007 
 

If you do not make your hotel reservation by this date,  
there is no guarantee you will get a room at the  

conference rate or otherwise. 

Hotel: 

Conference 
Fees: 

   Member       Non-Member 
 
Basic/Enriched Track *$180.00       *$270.00 
Advanced Track  *$220.00       *$330.00 
 
Auxiliary Program *$60.00       
Youth Program  $25.00 per child with a 
family maximum of $50.00      
Extra Banquet Ticket $35.00 
*Includes banquet ticket 

Pat McGrew, Registrar 
850-654-9736 

registrar@icpc.gccoxmail.com 
www.icpc4cops.org 

Information: 

Airport: The airport for Grand Rapids is the user friendly: 
 

Gerald R. Ford International Airport 
 

It is serviced by six (6) of the major carriers and 
transportation will be provided to the Amway Grand 

Hotel by the host committee. 
 

There is a shuttle service and taxi cabs available if 
your flight arrives at times not covered by the 

scheduled transportation. 

The International Conference of Police Chaplains  
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Hear what conference attendees had to say about last year’s ATS experience: 

 
“This was my first ATS and I thought the experience was very rewarding. The seminar was  
well organized and very enjoyable. The hosting committee, ICPC staff and fellow chaplains  

were friendly and hospitable. The hotel staff and amenities were very accommodating.”  
 

“This was a very fine training opportunity. Thank you for your hard work. This was my 
first ICPC conference and it was WELL WORTH the time, money and attention.”  

 
“Wonderful! Extremely well organized!”  

 
“Best conference of any kind I have ever participated in.”    

 
 

         Don’t miss out on this great training experience! 
 

                                                    

2007 ATS Host  
Bill Sanders,  

Michigan State Police 

Training 

Fellowship 

Networking 

See you in Grand Rapids!! 

A message from Bill Sanders: 

Special offer to the readers of the ICPC Journal……….. 
 
The 101st person that emails me with the phrase “2007 ATS” will 
receive one (1) complementary 2007 ATS conference fee paid for 
them. Send your phrase to: 

exdir@icpc.gccoxmail.com 
 

(Basic conference fee only. Does not include meals, lodging or transportation). 

Your Grand Rapids ATS planning team is preparing for you to come Michigan. Our 
Monday evening mixer and picnic will be held in a museum with a large emergency 
vehicle and equipment display.  Our Wednesday afternoon memorial service will be very 
meaningful.  There are more than 50 restaurants within walking distance our hotel.  The 
food prices range from fast food to "oh my."  We have many offsite places you can visit 
while you are attending the ATS including the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Museum 
where you can, if you wish to, pay your respects at President Ford's graveside.  We 
believe that you will have a wonderful experience at this year's ATS and we are excited 
to have come and visit us. 
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NOMINEES FOR 2007 ELECTION  
 

 
PRESIDENT (Automatic) 
 
Wesley McDuffie 
Volunteer Chaplain 
Dalworthington Gardens Public Safety 
Dalworthington Gardens, Texas 
Baptist 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRESIDENT-ELECT 
 
Cyndee Thomas 
Volunteer Chaplain 
Redding Police Dept. 
Redding, California 
Assemblies of God 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
 
Keoki Awai 
Full-time Chaplain 
Honolulu Police Department 
Kailua, Hawaii 
Baptist 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Richard S. Kassel 
Full-time Chaplain 
Indianapolis Metropolitan Police Department 
Indianapolis, Indiana 
American Baptist 
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VICE PRESIDENT (continued) 
 
Francis Lazar 
Part-time Chaplain 
Highland Police Department 
Griffith, Indiana 
Roman Catholic 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Larry Winer 
Part-time Chaplain 
Miramar Police Department 
Fort Lauderdale, Florida 
Jewish 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SECRETARY 
 
Rickey Hargrave 
Volunteer Chaplain 
McKinney Police Dept. 
McKinney, Texas 
Southern Baptist 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TREASURER                                                
 
John Robert Fiers 
Volunteer Chaplain 
Indianapolis Metropolitan Police Department 
Indianapolis, Indiana 
Independent Christian 
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Guatemala 

O n November 5th, Vivian Panton, Head of Jamaica 
Constabulary Force Chaplaincy and I, departed our 

homes bound for Guatemala.  Coming from two different 
directions we were to meet again in a country neither of us had 
ever visited.  What awaited us was a wonderful experience of 
hospitality, open hearts and a very needy police service.  Years 
of civil unrest, finally halted in 1996, resulted in a civil police 
still struggling to fight its way free of corruption and the old 
military ways. 

The ICPC was invited into the country by officials of the Policia 
Nacional Civil through contact with Albert Mendoza, a former 
U.S. police officer, now an instructor in their national police 
training academy.  The recently formed Values and Service Unit 
has been preparing to launch a chaplaincy program as another of 
its components.  A Director of Chaplaincy, Eduardo Paz has 
been named and a structure is on its way to being completed. 
 
Vivian and I were whisked around the country to visit main 
police stations (Comisarios) and small outlying stations with 
only a few officers posted.  At every visit we found men and 
women eager for spiritual and moral help; commanding officers 
asking for help for their personnel. 
 
In the former capital city of Antigua our traveling group split 

into two with the Directors of Chaplaincy and Values services 
going to a meeting with some pastors and Vivian and I visiting a  
station of about 50 police officers.  They were housed in old 
concrete buildings made over into barracks for them, a small 
station building and assigned a commander very eager to have 
help for his men.  He stood with tears in his eyes telling us that 
he had asked for some pastors to come and provide spiritual and 
moral guidance for his men and women, many of the posted here 
from other parts of the country.  No help had come.  
 
After we prayed for him, we left the station to pick up the head 
of the Values and Services Unit and Chaplain Eduardo who had 
gone to a meeting with a pastor in the main part of Antigua.  A 
half hour later we were back at the police station, willing pastor 
in tow.  As we gathered around them for prayer, the pastor and 
the police commander were kneeling in the dirt, praying and 
jointly committing themselves to assist the men and women 
stationed at that police post.  A very quickly answered prayer for 
help! 
 
We expect to return to Guatemala to follow up on their progress 
and to assist in training chaplains for the PNC.  

Chaplain Dan Nolta 

from left Carlos Villatoro Pena, Pastor/Chaplain Timiteo 
(Timothy) and Roberto Segura Rosales 

from left:  Dan Nolta, Commander of Comasario 13 and  
Eduardo Paz Director of Chaplaincy 
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speak to a Sunday School Class or church group (or I would 
even enjoy preaching for them!). We do intend to worship in 
various churches when passing through a town on Sunday. Fifth, 
we invite them to join us and ride a few miles when we pass 
through their area. Regarding food: we do and will eat at lots of 
McDonalds!!!!! 
 
I wish I had our exact route laid out right now. That will 
materialize in the next few weeks and will probably change once 
we get on the road. As you know, Tom Stinnett Freedom Center, 
a large RV dealer in Clarksville, Indiana is letting us have a 38' 
practically new motor home for four months!  Sam Swope 
BMW/Lexus, the largest automobile dealer in Louisville is 
giving us a $6,000 pre paid Master card for fuel expenses. They 
have also given me a new BMW bike for the ride. I have tried it 
out and I love it!!!!!  So that leaves food as our biggest 
expense.  Chuck, the RV dealership owner and the car dealer are 
as excited about this ride as I am. I wish you could see them. 
Without their generosity, the trip could not happen.  
  
Our plans are to leave from here on Sunday, March 25th and 
drive straight through to San Diego. Once there, we will start 
immediately on the ride. I have checked and in the first day, 
perhaps the second day for sure, we have a 4,000 feet rise in 
elevation!!!! Then we hit the desert of southern California as we 
head for Yuma, Arizona, 177 miles away!!!!   Am I excited? 
You bet!!!!  We are having several thousand brochures printed 
and we intend to pass them out along the ride. Regarding the 
route: Right now we plan on picking up Route 60 in eastern 
Oklahoma and follow it all the way through Missouri, into 
Kentucky and on into Louisville. It runs about 12 miles from my 
house.    Another interesting note: The newly elected Governor 
of Ohio, Ted Strickland, is a personal friend of mine. We were 
classmates in both college and seminary and Ted has eaten lots 
of pizza at my house and slept on my couch when we stayed up 
all night "cramming" for final exams. It is pay back time and 
Governor Strickland owes me big time.  I am going to try and 
contact him and as we pass near Columbus, try to get a meeting 
with him. President Hungler will be in on this. And yes, I will 
hit Governor Strickland up for a pledge/donation to 
ICPC!!!!!!  Would this merit a picture in the ICPC Journal???? 
 
 
 
 
If you would like to send Jim a gift card or certificates for 
food, you may send them to: 
 

Chaplain Jim Powell 
3510 Pin Oak Drive 

La Grange, KY 40031 
 

Donations may be sent to: 
 

ICPC 
P.O. Box 5590 

Destin, FL 32540 
 

Please designate them for the “Jim Powell Bike Ride” 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Continued from page 5) 

Remember: 
 

Only 107 days left 
 

before the ATS! 

 
Chaplain Peer Support 

 

 
 
The International Conference of Police 
Chaplains is in the development stages of 
implementing a chaplain’s peer support team 
to serve the membership of the ICPC. 
 
Dr. Bob Cornelius, long-time ICPC treasurer 
and licensed counselor, is heading up this 
project and seeking a response from those 
chaplains who might be interested and 
qualified to work on this team. 
 
They plan to meet at the ATS in Grand Rapids 
for discussions on team development, logistics, 
etc. 
 
If you have an interest in chaplain peer support 
and might want to be considered as a team 
member as this team develops, please contact 
Bob Cornelius by email at: 
 

chaplaincgpd2@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

Thank you in advance for caring about  
your fellow chaplains!! 
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BLACKETOR  ICPC SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 
 

 
At the 2001 I.C.P.C. Annual Training Seminar, South Bend, Indiana, The Blacketor I.C.P.C. Scholarship Fund was established with 
an original endowment of $50,000.00 by Dr. Paul G. Blacketor and his wife, Mrs. Sandra M. Blacketor. 

 
The purpose of the Blacketor ICPC Scholarship Fund is to provide financial assistance to police chaplains seeking training under the 
auspices of the International Conference of Police Chaplains  (ICPC). 
 
ICPC Life Members, in a luncheon meeting at South Bend, voted to support the Scholarship Fund.  Since that date 19 Life Members 
have contributed, with four making contributions each year.  The average contribution has been $100.00 with one member 
contributing $1,000.00 and one member contributing $500.00.  Many thanks to one and all.  We continue to need financial help to 
provide training for our Chaplains.  The Scholarship Fund is currently engaged in a capital campaign to raise funds.  The future 
looks bright. 
 
The training level of Chaplains clearly indicates a need for an aggressive scholarship training program, for example, (Best statistics 
available as of 9/24/04) indicate 62 % with less than Basic Level Training. 
  
Chaplains  Vol/Part Time Full time          Liaison Officers 
   93.02%  3.87%              2.16%      
      
Training Level  Less than Basic  Basic                Senior Master   
   61.78%  26.36%           7.79% 4.06%  
  
Critical Incident and Stress Management (CISM) Certified - Advanced Level 8.4% 
 
Scholarship  recipients  are  selected  by a Committee elected by the various constituent bodies within ICPC on a rotating basis. 
Scholarships are awarded to : African-American, Protestant, Catholic, Canadian, Hispanic, Jewish, and International on a rotating 
basis.   
 
We hope to be able to award fourteen or more scholarships each year in the future. The 2008 Scholarship will be awarded to a 
Hispanic Chaplain. . 
 
The Scholarship Selection Committee has the following members:     
Canada - vacant;  Roman Catholic – Robert Iaquinto;  Protestant - Lars Williamson;              
African/American - Hillard Martin; Hispanic – Armando Olmado; Hebrew - Steve Passamaneck   
International - Francis Pole, Michael M. Marrett and Paul G. Blacketor  
  
Board of Directors 
Dr. Paul G. Blacketor, President;   
Sandra M. Blacketor, Vice President  
Fr. Robert Iaquinto, Secretary - Treasurer;   
David Hoag; Allan Higgs; Jack Poe 
  
The BLACKETOR  ICPC SCHOLARSHIP FUND is a registered non -profit Corporation and has a 501(c) (3)  status with the IRS.  
All contributions are fully tax deductible. 
 
 
Contributions may be sent to:      
 
 

The BLACKETOR  ICPC SCHOLARSHIP FUND  
104 Chimney Hill Dr.  
Colchester, VT 05446             

802-893-7186 
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Date ______________________      
 
Name _______________________________________________________________________________________________  

Last     First     MI 
 
Address   ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
    Street or P.O. Box # 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  City or Town      State    Zip code  
 
Telephone number (        ) _______________________ home  (        ) ________________________ work 
 
Religious denomination __________________  Date of Ordination ____________ Years served  _______ 
   
Race and/or nationality  ________________________________________________________________________________ 
{This Registry shall be used exclusively for the purpose of achieving and maintaining racial, religious, and ethnic balance on  
and among the Scholarship Selection Committee and Scholarship Awards}. 
  
Agency {ies} served  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
     Name 
Supervisor Address_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
    Street, or P.O. Box # 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  City or Town,     State    Zip code 
  
Telephone number{s} (      ) __________________ agency(ies) (      ) ____________________ agency(ies) 
 
Number of years you have been an I.C.P.C. member. _____________________ 
Number of Regional Training Seminars you have attended.  ________________ 
Have you ever attended an I.C.P.C. Annual Training Seminar.  Yes  ____  No  ____  Year attended ______ 
Married  Yes _______ No  _______        Gross Annual Household income.  _____________ 
Number of children living at home (please circle) 1  2  3  4  5  6  7  8  9   10  11  12  other _____ 
Ages of children at home (please circle )  1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19  20  21 
CREDENTIAL:  Do you currently have ICPC Basic Training Yes _____   No _____ 
{Attach an original I.C.P.C. Academic Transcript}  
 
Discloser Statement -  Everything that I have stated in this application is correct to be best of my knowledge.  I understand 
that you may retain this application whether or not I am approved for the Scholarship.  I  authorize the Scholarship Board of 
Directors to make oral or written inquiries about my credit and employment history, and to answer questions about Scholarship 
experiences with me.  If the Scholarship is granted, you may contact these sources to update this information at any time.  I agree 
to be bound by all the terms and conditions of the Scholarship Agreement which will be delivered to me upon approval of this 
application. I the event I do not attend the I. C. P. C. Annual Training Seminar for which this Scholarship is granted I agree to 
return to the Scholarship Fund all monies so granted. 
 
Signature  ________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date  _______________________________ 
 
Scholarship  Granted _________________________  Denied ___________________________   Date _____________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Chairman      Secretary 
REV. 2/7/05 
 

The completed application may be submitted to the Academic Registrar at the 2008 A.T.S. 

BLACKETOR  ICPC  SCHOLARSHIP  APPLICATION  FORM 
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Each and every month the 
auxiliary puts their newsletter 

on the ICPC website.  If you are 
looking for auxiliary 

information, why not give  
it a try! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Chaplain Russell Gabler 
Beloved husband of: 

Marie Gabler 
 

Died: October 22, 2006 
 

Condolences: 
23018 Catskill Ave. 
Carson, CA 90745 

 
 
 
 

Chaplain Donald Parrish 
Beloved husband of: 

Patti Parrish 
 

Died: December 30, 2006 
 

Condolences: 
6368 Hwy 280 

Harpersville, AL 35078 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our hearts and prayers go 
out  to all the families of 

loved ones that have 
passed in the ICPC family. 

 
 
 

IN MEMORIAM 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our newest  
Life Member: 

 
Mark Bardsley 

Life member #92 
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The good Lord didn't create anything 
 without a purpose, but mosquitoes 

come close.  

The International Conference of Police Chaplains wish to thank 
the following individuals for their generous contributions: 

 
 

General Support 
Stu & Lorraine Nelson, Michael & Leslie Poole,  

Daniel & Nicole Leatherwood, Robert Heath,  
William Wentink, Mid-East Region, James Powell, 
Edward Jennings, Charles Mingle, Charlotte Bates, 

St. Thomas Episcopal Church, John Berger, Walter Schott, 
William & Sue Ellen Ballard, David & Betty Ruth Bridgen, 

Dan Seifert, Michael Harrington, Gregory Nelson,  
Thomas Winslow    

 
International Fund 

Sharon & Stephen Ashurst, Wayne Roberts,  
Lawrence & Rebecca Roberts, Stewardship Foundation, 

John Almond 
 

Designated Funds 
Nelda Bloom, Lawrence Thomas, Redding Police Chaplaincy, 

William Glennie, Robert Heath 
 

Powell Ride  
Glenn George, George & Doris Manning 

 
 
 
 

Thank you one and all  
for your kind support of 

the ICPC! 
 
 
 

 
The ICPC Journal is the professional journal of the 
International Conference of Police Chaplains.  Starting 
in 2007, the ICPC will be selling advertising space in 
the Journal to provide information to its readers and 
members.   
 
Advertisements must be chaplaincy related, tastefully 
laid out, and fundamentally follow the scope, purposes, 
and mission of the ICPC.  The publisher reserves the 
right to reject any advertising that does not adhere to 
the standards of the publication. 
 
Advertising rates, deadlines, specifications and 
procedures may be obtained by writing the ICPC office 
and requesting a copy of the “ICPC Journal, 2007 
advertising rates and policies.”  Any other questions 
may be addressed to the publisher: 

 
Dr. Charles R. Lorrain 

International Conference of Police Chaplains 
P.O. Box 5590 

Destin, Florida 32540 
(850) 654-9736 

2007 ICPC Journal  
—Advertising— 

Upcoming Regional Seminars—2007 
 

Alaska—  
E. Great Lakes—  
Florida—  
Indiana—  
Michigan— ATS—June 25-29, 2007 
Mid/No. Atlantic— April 22-24, 2007 Carlisle, PA 
                               Dan Schafer 732-928-8847 
        Wayne Whitelock 802-456-8129 
Mid-East— March 11-14, 2007 Asheville, NC 
                    Sue Barron 828-299-0082 
Mid-West—  
North Central— Oct, 2007  Pierre, SD 
    Charlie Wharton  605-773-2568 
Northwest—  
South Central—  
Southeast— March 5-8, 2007 Knoxville, TN 
             Pam Neal 865-776-4618 
Southwest—  
W. Great Lakes— April 22-24, 2007 Fond Du Lac, WI 
      James Cieszynski 920-921-9363 
West— March 21-23, 2007 Sonora, CA 
    David Shoemaker 209-532-4406 
 

 



U.S. Postage Paid 
Non-Profit Org. 

Permit #230 
FWB, FL 32548 

The ICPC Journal 

REGIONS AND REGIONAL DIRECTORS 
(The new Regional Directors will be listed soon!) 

 
 
 

Region 1--  Canada 
Region 2--  AK, WA, OR, ID, MT, WY 
Region 3--  ND, SD, NE, IA, MN 
Region 4--  WI, IL, IN, KY, OH, WV, MI 
Region 5--  CT, MA, ME, NH, RI, VT, NY,    
    DC, DE, MD, PA, NJ 
Region 6--  CA, NV, AZ, UT, CO, NM 
Region 7--  TX, LA, KS, OK, MO, AR 
Region 8--  FL, MS, AL, GA, SC, NC, TN, VA 
Region 9--  Pacific 
Region 10-- Europe 
Region 11-- Africa 

P.O. Box 5590, Destin, FL 32540 

RETURN SERVICE  REQUESTED 
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